
  

 

Resolutions… 

Are you ready for the big event of the New Year?  No, I am not talking about the Super Bowl…according to 

Forbes Magazine only about 1/3 of us will watch the Super Bowl, but 2/5 of us will make New Year’s 

Resolutions.  Unfortunately, according to that same article only 8% or about 1/12 of all resolutions made will 

result in the desired effect.  Bummer! 

Forbes goes on to site the many and varied reasons for this and then offers four solutions on how to make it 

more likely that you will achieve your resolution (keep it simple, make it tangible, make it obvious and keep 

believing you can do it).  While all of that is good and well and is part and parcel of effective goal setting, I 

think at some level it also misses the point. 

All too often I think our resolutions or goals fail for at least two reasons: 

They are responsive rather than forward looking,  

They address immediate or obvious situations rather than being grounded in our deepest values, joys or 

passions. 

They become just another task before us (usually about something we don’t much like anyway). 

The Bible often talks about another approach – Vision.   

In Joel 2:28 the day of the Lord results in prophesy, dreaming and visions. 

 In Jeremiah 29:11 God talks about making plans to face the future with hope. 

In Habakkuk 2:2 God tells the prophet “Write my vision; make it plain on tablets so that a runner 

may read it.” 

 Finally in Proverbs 29 is the truth that the people without vision perish. 

I hope this year that we as a church continue to set goals and respond to the real needs and issues that present 

themselves.  But more than that, I want us to begin embarking upon a visioning process.  I want us to start 

dreaming and facing our future with hope.  I want to spend time with you in prayer and discernment, listening 

for the Spirit and its call upon our lives.  I want us to share passions, identify values and contemplate our 

joys.  I want us to faithfully, humbly and communally try to discern what God’s vision for is us and who God 

is calling us to be. 

I will, as I always do, make a New Year’s resolution.  More importantly though, I am excited about and 

committed to spending time with you next year discerning God’s vision for us.  After all, there is much to be 

excited about here and with God nothing is impossible. 

Peace,  Brent                                                                            
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Our Shared Life Together 
John Robert Slocombe to be baptized January 4  

Mark your calendars and make plans to be in worship, because you are needed! 

 

On January 4th we will baptize eight week old John into the Church 
universal.  In our tradition Baptism is an act of covenant and calling.  
During worship we will dedicate John to God, make promises to care for 
him and teach him and we will pledge our support to his parents Martha 
and Chris to journey with them in raising him.   Baptism is one of our 
two sacraments and is among the most important things we do. 

 

Martha, Chris, Hazel and now John have been worshipping with us since the early fall and live in New 
Lebanon, NY.  Chris works at the Darrow school and they are excited about being part of our church family.  
This will be a great chance to meet them and get to know them a little bit better and extend our welcome a 
little bit deeper. 

 

Please note—in the New Year, Brent’s day off will be moving to Tuesday.  He will now be 

in on Mondays and his Open Office Hours will remain on Friday. 

 
THANK YOU’S 

 

We’d like to thank the Fitzpatrick family and the mailroom crew at Country Curtains for mailing out 
our Newsletter each month. 

 

A GREAT BIG thank you to the ladies at Riverbrook.  Without their help I could never get this 
Newsletter to you. 

 

Many thanks to all my helpers.  I truly appreciate all your hard work.                                               

                                                                                                                                 ~ Nancy  

PLEASE REMEMBER THE FOLLOWING 
IN YOUR PRAYERS: 

 

Barbara Bracknell, (Stockbridge)  

Al Wermuth, (NJ)  

Max Stackhouse, (W. Stockbridge)  

Carole Jenny, (Stockbridge)  

Kerry Chavez, (FL) 

Pat Martin, (CT))  

Norm Charbonneau, Devonshire, (Lenox)  

Bill Holmes, Kimball Farms, (Lenox)  

Bonnie Bailey, Berkshire Place, (Pittsfield)  

HAPPY JANUARY  BIRTHDAYS 

(Please let someone on the Growth  

Committee know if we have not  

included your birthday or listed it  

incorrectly.) 

 

January 3   Michelle Gillett 

January 4   Marjorie Fuller   

January 7 Jane McCormick 

January 12 Anne Roy 

January 13   Jeannene Booher 

January 16   Nancy Wilcox         

January 22   Pat Carlson 

January 24     Max Montgomery 

January 26   Ann Underwood  

January 27 Linda Colvin 

January 28    Chuck Gillett 

January 29  Vivian Wise 



News From Boards and Committees 
 

Deacons  
 

A Call for Liturgists 

 

Prayer is the heart of worship. From my perspective, the more voices joining in, the sturdier our connection 
& the deeper our listening. The more members who step up to read Scripture, the greater our sense of 
community. At the root of community is the notion of ‘something held in common,’ also ‘communing’ 
together. 

Since it’s the time of year when we Deacons search for folks to join us as liturgists, I’ve been thinking about 
the amazing effects of prayer and Scripture on worship. It put me in mind of the Gospels, particularly Luke, 
who reminds us how important events are to be preceded by prayer. Jesus prays & then he’s baptized; he 
prays before selecting his disciples and finally he prays in the garden of Gethsemane. This act of listening & 
awaiting God’s instruction can be seen as a sacred template for all that we do.  

 

If we continue with the idea of a ‘template,’ then there’s no better example than the ‘Lord’s Prayer.’ After 
all, it is how Jesus taught us to pray. Each part of the prayer gives us ‘instruction’ on what can be included: 
Our Father who art in heaven hallowed by Thy name entreats us to praise and honor God.  

 

Thy Kingdom come thy will be done on earth as it is in heaven-asks us to release a sense of control or 
willfulness and look instead for the greater will of God, while Give us this day our daily bread, lets us know 
it’s acceptable to ask for things. At the same time, he reminds us to focus on the good and dispel unworthy 
acts, whether of ourselves or of others: And forgive us our trespasses as we forgive those who trespass 
against us. 

 

Embedded in that prayer, then, is praise, petition, forgiveness and honoring the will of God. And finally 
recognition of the ubiquitous and unlimited power of God: For thine is the kingdom, the power and the glory 
forever, Amen. 

 

How long we’ve been reciting that prayer! Every time someone steps up to pray or read Scripture we are 
reinforced in our connection to one another, to these words and to the power of God’s presence. Admittedly 
I’m biased in my opinion, but I honestly feel there’s no greater service in church than to share sacred text 
with the congregation. Naturally, as chair of the Deacon Committee, I’m asking anyone with even the 
slightest inkling of joining liturgists, to let me know. Even the training session is a cause for worship. 
(Scheduled 2/04/15) 

 

Please contact Jo Ann (jlevitt@bcn.net) or Brent c/o (bdamrow@stockbridgeucc.org) 

 

Introducing the Congregational Care Ministry Program 

 

“I give you a new commandment, that you love one another. Just as I have loved you, you also should love 
one another. ”— John 13:34 
 

“Bear one another's burdens and in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ.”  —Galatians 6:2 

 

The Deacons have begun a visitation program to extend our congregation's care to its members. The Care 
Ministry Program works closely with Brent to provide a compassionate ministry of presence on behalf of the 
church to those who would like to be visited. These friendly visits will be in addition to Brent's faithful 
pastoral care.  The Care Ministers are Carl Bradford, Joyce Hovey, Cary Quigley, Jo Ann Levitt and Martha 
Floyd. Brent has matched each visitor with a church member who has agreed to receive visits. The Care 

mailto:jlevitt@bcn.net


Ministers meet on a regular basis to learn specific tools to use during visits, to support each other and to 
improve our growing program. Our plan is to recruit additional Care Ministers at a later date. 

 

We are both excited and humbled by this opportunity to share the love of Christ and the caring concern of the 
congregation with our fellow church members. Please keep us in your prayers as we begin this new ministry. 

If you have any questions about the Care Ministry Program, would like a visit or know someone who could 
use a helping hand, please contact Brent or Martha Floyd. 
 

Trustees 
 

Stewardship Update:  We have been so blessed with the response to our Stewardship challenge.  Our many 
friends and members have given generously and we are far along on our journey of blessing.  Our church 
community continues to grow and exciting times lie ahead.   If you have not yet sent in your pledge card, 
please consider how you can help us meet the challenge of responding to the loss of some of our most 
capable and generous givers who have died or moved.   Help us honor and bless those we have lost while we 
honor and bless those of us here in the present and those to come in the future.  We know we can meet this 
significant challenge and maintain our current levels of ministry if we do it together.   If you need a pledge 
card, please let Nancy Wilcox know.  Thank you for joining us on this journey. 
 

Kitchen Update:  Our kitchen was certified by Tri-Town Health in time for the Holly Fair and the wonderful 

luncheon offered for sale by the Service League.  The application has been mailed for 2015 and we are very 

happy to have this approval.   

Help us be good Stewards!  The Board of Trustees will be installing simpler 

and consistent thermostats in all three zones to make it easier to bring the 

rooms to a comfortable setting and to return it to energy saving settings.  In 

the meantime, use the arrow buttons to change the heat.  Turn it up when you 

enter and then back down when you leave.  Here are the temperatures to 

leave each room to optimize savings: 

Office Wing – 60 degrees.  J.E. Room – 55 degrees.  Sanctuary – 50 degrees.  

Together we can make a difference, save money, conserve energy and be comfortable! 

Council 
 
Council Appoints New Committee;  At the December Meeting, Council unanimously appointed a new and 
important committee.  This group is going to work to get to know the congregation.  They will engage in 
conversation with new and long-time member alike and to learn about your interests, passions, gifts and 
callings.  Their goal is to foster deeper engagement of the members and friends of this congregation in the 
life of the church in ways that our nourishing and life-giving to the individuals and supportive of the larger 
church.  They will also meet with the Council, Boards and Committees of the church to understand their 
needs, vision and goals in order to facilitate the nominations process for leadership positions.   

We are still brainstorming a name for this group – but we have three wonderful people who have volunteered 

to serve and were approved by Council: 

Michelle Gillett     -      Ron Hanft      -      Terry Wise 

 

So feel free to approach them for a conversation or be ready for them to approach you.  This new approach 
moves the church away from an idea of filling slots or recruiting people to a relational approach where we 
will get to know you and not just in how you can serve the church, but how we can serve and minister to you!  
If you have any questions, reach out to one of the people on the committee or contact our Moderator, Glenn 
Gilbert or our Pastor, Brent Damrow. 

 



Growth and Fellowship   
 
Ways of Welcome 

 

In the new testament, the command “to love”  appears 55 times. Miss Manners would approve of that 
insistence on hospitality--so would Jesus.  Being hospitable is at the “core of the Bible,” observes the Lewis 
Center for Church Leaders, and it gives 50 ways to be welcoming and  relate to others in church. Here are 20 
of them. Try them out. This is the ministry you have been called to as a member of our church! 

 

1.   Every member is a host and not a guest. Making visitors feel welcome is primarily the responsibility of 
members, not the nebulous “church.” 

2.   The most important person for a visitor to talk to in order to feel at home in a new church is you. It is not 
the pastor, or the greeter, but a regular attender.  J. David Eshleman says “One of the most impressive 
gestures we can extend to first time visitors is for people with no official position to take the initiative 
and welcome them.” 

3.   Treat first time visitors as guests of God, not strangers. 

4.   Smile at everyone and offer your hand. 

5.   Look people in the eye. 

6.   Take the initiative, don’t wait for visitors to initiate conversation. 

7.   Learn people’s names and remember them. 

8.   Use [only] appropriate and allowed Touch such as a hand shake or a gentle pat on the back. 

9.   Ask questions and learn about your guests. It is better to express interest in them than it is to try to “sell” 
your church. 

10.  Listening is a very effective way to show love. 

11.  Greet children at their level. 

12.  Let children be children. 

13.  Invite visitors to join you at something, anything! 

14.  Never let new people sit alone. Eschelman says, “New people should never have to sit alone. Take 
initiative and go to them without delay.” 

15.  Help visitors find seating that suits their families’ needs. 

16.  Help first time visitors by being their tour guide and helping them find worship resources. Visiting a new 
church is like a cross-cultural experience, even for those of us who have visited dozens of other 
churches. 

17.  Invite people to fill out your church’s visitor registration card or information. 

18.  Tell people you’re glad they are here. 

19.  Pray for them throughout your week. 

20.  Be yourself! You are loving! You have a good thing going! You have the capacity to love more people, 
and to love more deeply. Eschelman says, “Practice making people feel special, and what you give to 
others will be returned to you.” 

 

The All Church Birthday Party is Sunday, January 25 after worship and the Annual Meeting. The theme is 
The Age of Aquarius. We’ll have a potluck lunch, parade of cakes, songs, birthday card making, and we will 
also honor our oldest and youngest members. We’re glad you were born!! 

 
So You Want to Be a Coffee Hour Host! 

Try it, you’ll like it! (Thanks, Rudy…) Really! It’s not as daunting a task as you may think. It doesn’t need to 
be elaborate – just a little coffee cake or cookies, maybe some fruit, a little cheese and crackers. The church 
keeps the coffee, tea, sugar, cream and juice on hand in the kitchen. We have printed directions for using the 
coffee maker etc, and Growth & Fellowship board members are on call for any questions. And you don’t have 
to go it alone if you don’t want to; you can find a group of friends to do it with you, or ask G&F to find some 
co-coffee compatriots for you. And if finances are a consideration, just give your receipts to G&F chair Cindy 
Brown for reimbursement. So when you get the call, you can say, sure, I’ll try it! 

 



 Mission and Action 
 
Save The Children 

 
Save the Children (http://www.savethechildren.org ) is an extraordinary and highly rated charity dedicated 
to helping children in crises worldwide. They provide necessities like food, water, blankets and clothing to 
refugee families. They also help the children with temporary learning facilities, child friendly spaces and 
programs to help them cope with their trauma. Nearly 90% of all funds raised by the charity are used for 
direct program expenses, earning them an A+ rating by the American Institute of Philanthropy and very high 
ratings from several other charity watchdog organizations.  In October, the Mission and Action Committee 
sent two donations to Save the Children. We stipulated that $1500 be earmarked for children affected by the 
crisis in Syria and $500 be earmarked for children affected by the border crisis in the United States. 
 

Syrian Refugee Crisis 
 
Since the beginning of the Syrian conflict over 5 million children are in need of assistance, including over 1 
million children who have sought refuge in neighboring countries. The United Nations refugee agency calls 
the Syrian crisis the “biggest humanitarian emergency of our era, yet the world is failing to meet the needs 
of refugees and the countries hosting them,” according to nytimes.com/2014/08/29. 
The donation we sent will help save the children of Syria. It will help provide nutritious food, support 
education in refugee camps and much more. One very telling comment on their web site is “This is not 
charity for Syria, it is an investment in a peaceful future for all of our children.” 
 

Children Affected by Border Crisis 
 
Save the Children is working to address the immediate needs of thousands of children at the US border who 
have fled from violence and insecurity in Central America. Thousands of children are overwhelming our 
border control institutions which are ill-prepared to meet basic needs of such numbers of unaccompanied 
children. Save the Children is working to identify their needs and to help provide them with safe places 
where they can receive the age-appropriate care and support they need.  They are working closely with 
governmental agencies including FEMA and the Dept. of Health. 
 

Thank You 
 
Following is an excerpt from a December 2, thank you letter from Save the Children: Welcome to the family 
of Save the Children. Thank you for your generous gift that provides a lifeline to countless girls and boys. 
Your investment in our life saving programs will enable children to enjoy a healthy start in life, a quality 
education and safe refuge out of harm’s way. We place a premium on protection providing life-saving 
emergency relief and preparedness in times of crisis, when children are especially vulnerable. 
At Save the Children, we don’t choose sides, we choose children – and we can’t thank you enough for 
partnering with us to give them a strong foundation for the future – in the United States and in more than 
120 countries around the world. A future filled with promise and happy smiles is a reality for many girls and 
boys because of you. 
 

It’s A Wrap! 

 

I would like to thank the entire congregation and friends of our congregation for participating in the 
Christmas Giving Tree project.  This year we expanded our list of organizations to include: The Elizabeth 
Freeman Center, Farmington River Elementary School in Otis, Literacy Network of South Berkshire and 
Construct.  The M & A board included our animal friends and chose to donate to the Sonsini animal shelter 
and Animal Dreams, both located in Pittsfield.  Over 150 gifts were given to those in need.  

 

This project might not have been as successful if not for the team of amazing helpers:  Vicky Cooper led the 
Literacy Network list. Vicky is a tutor for the network and she knew the need for those individuals coping 
with learning English, or needing to pass a GED.  With the help of Terry Wise, at least 20 students were 
given books and extra gifts of clothing.   

http://www.savethechildren.org


Nell Ezequelle organized the animal organizations, with the help of her friend Mary Lou they were able to 
provide Animal Dreams with 84 cans of cat food, 50 pounds of dry cat food and money. Sonsini animal 
shelter received nearly $100 in cash and 112 pounds of dry dog food.  Both groups also received cleaning 
supplies and some beautiful crafted gifts.   

 

Ann and Hal Brink were the “go to” members. They made certain the tree was where it was suppose to be, 
the tags were made, decorated and ready for the information, and ready to sort the vast assortment of gifts to 
be taken to the organizations.   

 

Judi Peyron graciously agreed to organize the master list.  It was a big challenge this year with so many 
organizations not having the same system of notating the “anonymous” recipients. Several organizations sent 
emails with additions to their list. Judi’s ability to clearly form the master list from stray email fragments was 
nothing short of a miracle.  Thank you Judi.   

 

So thank you one and all.  I think we brightened many lives this Christmas.  God Bless! 

 

Respectfully submitted 

Madonna Meagher, member of the Mission and Action Giving Tree team 

  

Music 

Note from the organ bench 

After such preparations as for Advent and Christmas, you might think that music might take a wee break for 
the cold month of January.  You would, however be gravely mistaken!  We have a few really special things 
coming our way this January. 

 

Music On Main will feature YeeJin Yuk, the accomplished student of Jean Stackhouse, playing a piano 
recital on Saturday, January 10th, at 4pm. You might remember that he played our prelude and postlude a few 
weeks ago, and this gave us an idea of how wonderful a musician he is, and how lovely his recital will be. As 
usual, the suggested donation will be $15, and the proceeds will benefit our efforts to restore our valuable 
Steinway B grand piano. The concert will be at 4 pm, followed by refreshments provided by the choir. I will 
have postcards and posters available for distributing to people you think might be interested in coming: you 
can talk to me or stop in the office to pick some up. 

  

The worship service on Sunday, January 11th will feature both Marjorie Dix and Maureen O'Flynn in a 
stunning duet for the offertory. They will be singing Domine Deus from the Mozart Great Mass in C Minor. 
I'm absolutely thrilled to work with them both on this piece, and I'm sure this will be a wonderful offering. It 
is amazing that we have such outstanding talent in our community!  

 

Next is January 18th's offering of The Freedom Trilogy, by Paul Halley. We are combining with Taconic 
High School's chorus to bring this exciting piece to our church in honor of Martin Luther King weekend. This 
piece combines music of different styles in an imaginative and festive fashion. The Taconic High School 
chorus will also sing other pieces during the 10am service. 

 

So, prepare to be warmed to your core by splendid musical happenings in January! 

        Catherine Schane– Lydon 

Service League 
 

Thanks to everyone who helped at the Holly Fair, and to everyone who contributed baked goods and crafts.  
We made nearly $6000 after expenses!  This all goes to good causes at home and abroad.  Now we’re back to 
work, preparing for the Summer Fair, and NEXT year’s Holly Fair.  See you then!  
 

 



Investment Committee 
 

We thought that members might be interested in the investments of the church.  As of December 1, the 
church endowment was $1,219,000.  The Historic Property Fund balance was $40,000 and the Scholarship 
Fund balance was $53,500. 

 

These funds are managed by a committee of church members consisting of Carl Bradford, Chuck Gillett, 
Gary Schieneman, Bronly Boyd, and Paul Kopperl.   

 

The endowment is in a diversified account with Merrill Lynch Securities.  The portfolio is currently about 
60% in equity investments (stock), 39% in fixed income investments (bonds) and 1% in cash.  The church 
receives monthly distributions from the endowment equal to 5% of the fund value, currently $57,000 
annually.  This distribution is a most important portion of the church’s annual operating budget and is second 
in importance only to member pledge income.  Endowment income not only assures the yearly financial 
viability of the church but also provides a critical reserve in case of emergency.  The endowment has grown 
over time having received gifts from members or bequests from deceased members. 

 

The Historic Property Fund is invested in a money market fund and is available for major building repairs 
which exceed the modest amount which can be incorporated in the annual budget.   

 

The Scholarship Fund, invested in a balanced mutual fund, provides college scholarship grants for students 
who are members of the church, sons or daughters of members of the church or active participants in the 
church. Grants are awarded with no requirement to meet any needs based criteria. 

 

If you would like to learn more about any of these funds or wish to consider a contribution to one of them, 
please contact any member of the committee. 

 

 Events and Happenings 
Happy Hours  
Don’t miss January’s Happy Hours - a chance to spend time with one another and enjoy some food and 
drink.  January 9th at Rouge (West Stockbridge - 5:00 p.m.) and January 16th at Gypsy Joint (Great 

Barrington - 4:30 p.m.) 
 

Music on Main - Saturday, January 10 - 4:00 p.m. 

This concert will feature YeeJin Yuk, accomplished student of Jean Stackhouse playing a program of piano 
music by Beethoven, Bach, Chopin and Ives. 

Suggested donation is $15 and all proceeds from this concert will contribute to the restoration of the 1908 
Steinway B Grand Piano in our sanctuary. 

 

Winter Worship & Snow 

We are entering the time of the year where worship can be affected by snow storms and 
other weather elements.  So…know this…Unless Governor Patrick or another official 
declares a state of emergency we will have worship on Sunday morning.    

Please use sound judgment with an eye toward safety as to whether or not you can 
attend.  Of course, we always love to see you here, but if it is not safe or you feel 
uncomfortable given the weather – STAY HOME – there will always be next week. 

 


